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Lynne Baldwin

From: Planning

Sent: 07 January 2022 14:53

To: DC Support

Subject: FW: App Ref: 21/04275/OUT -  Land north of Lords Farm - Sport England Ref: 

PA/22/SE/CL/60562

From: Bob Sharples <Bob.Sharples@sportengland.org> 
Sent: 07 January 2022 14:08
To: Caroline Ford <Caroline.Ford@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>; Planning <Planning@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>
Cc: Thomas Darlington <Thomas.Darlington@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>
Subject: App Ref: 21/04275/OUT - Land north of Lords Farm - Sport England Ref: PA/22/SE/CL/60562

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the Council. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the 
sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Caroline,

Thank you for consulting Sport England on the above planning application.

The site is not considered to be playing field therefore Sport England does not consider this proposal 
would require statutory consultation, under the terms of the Town and Country Planning (DMP) 
(England) Order 2015, at the formal planning application stage. However it is considered to be a 
development where consultation is advised under the terms of National Planning Policy Guidance 
Para. 003 Ref. ID 37-003-20140306.

Sport England has sought to consider the application in light of the National Planning Policy 
Framework (particularly Para. 99) and against its own playing fields policy. Unfortunately there is 
insufficient information to enable Sport England to adequately assess the proposal or to make a 
substantive response. Please therefore could the following information be provided as soon as 
possible:

1. The planning application refers to formal playing fields, but I can only see one playing pitch. 
Can it be confirmed that there is more than one formal playing field? I would point out the at 
the formal playing field has a football pitch shown which is very tightly constrained and we 
would not be supportive without more details. We would also like understand why only 
football is provided for: 

2. The following is taken from the Design and Access statement:
It is not anticipated that the application site will be required to provide the pitches 
implied in the Council’s open space standards – although the Development Plan and 
description of development provides the flexibility to do so.

In reality, the proposed Himley Village element of the North West Bicester 
development is expected to deliver the sports pitches to serve the entirety of North 
West Bicester.

There is nothing in the current application to back up these statements. Can the applicants please 
provide evidence to support these statements?
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3. Section 7.3 in the planning statement states the applicants talk about expected contributions 
towards sports facilities. I am assuming this to both indoor and outdoor facilities. Can this 
please be clarified? 

Sport England's interim position on this proposal is to submit a holding objection. However we will 
happily review our position following the receipt of all the further information requested above. As I 
am currently unable to make a substantive response, in accordance with the Order referred to 
above, the 21 days for formally responding to the consultation will not commence until I have 
received all the information requested above.

If you require any further information please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned.

Yours sincerely,

Bob

Bob Sharples MRTPI RIBA

Principal Planning Manager - South Team

T: 07830 315030

M: 07830315030

F: 01509 233 192

E: Bob.Sharples@sportengland.org
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We have updated our Privacy Statement to reflect the recent changes to data protection law but rest assured, we 
will continue looking after your personal data just as carefully as we always have. Our Privacy Statement is 
published on our website, and our Data Protection Officer can be contacted by emailing Gaile Walters

The information contained in this e-mail may be subject to public disclosure under the Freedom of Information Act 
2000. Additionally, this email and any attachment are confidential and intended solely for the use of the individual 
to whom they are addressed. If you are not the intended recipient, be advised that you have received this email and 
any attachment in error, and that any use, dissemination, forwarding, printing, or copying, is strictly prohibited. If 
you voluntarily provide personal data by email, Sport England will handle the data in accordance with its Privacy 
Statement. Sport England’s Privacy Statement may be found here https://www.sportengland.org/privacy-
statement/ If you have any queries about Sport England’s handling of personal data you can contact Gaile Walters, 
Sport England’s Data Protection Officer directly by emailing DPO@sportengland.org
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This e-mail (including any attachments) may be confidential and may contain legally privileged information. You 
should not disclose its contents to any other person. If you are not the intended recipient, please notify the sender 
immediately. 

Whilst the Council has taken every reasonable precaution to minimise the risk of computer software viruses, it 
cannot accept liability for any damage which you may sustain as a result of such viruses. You should carry out your 
own virus checks before opening the e-mail(and/or any attachments). 

Unless expressly stated otherwise, the contents of this e-mail represent only the views of the sender and does not 
impose any legal obligation upon the Council or commit the Council to any course of action.. 


